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Dear Malcolm,
 
Thank you for your email and many apologies for my delayed response.
 
One of the difficulties in evaluating the reconfiguration of health services within the context of a special administration is that to date there has been very little use of the regime and every experience will be unique. We are certainly very supportive of a process that does not impose excessive prescription, which could prove counterproductive at a local level, as the feedback from our members shows that different localities face different challenges and opportunities.
 
We don’t offer advice to individual trusts or local health economies about particular proposed reconfigurations, however we do take a keen interest in engaging with the statutory bodies (DH, Monitor etc.) to try and improve the effectiveness of the TSA process, and of service redesign processes at a national level for the benefit of all involved.  Within this we place a clear focus on the weight and value of the patient benefit case in any decision making and we would agree that local consultation has an important role to play in any planned change.
 
As you may already be aware, Monitor and the Department of Health are currently developing some updated guidance for trust special administrators appointed to NHS trusts and foundation trusts, following the changes in the Care Act 2014. We have had the opportunity to feed into this work and have been supportive of the detail in the guidance which sets out some direction around consultation across a local health economy and involving communities, as well as neighbouring providers and commissioners, in the development of solutions. We would also reiterate this position to our members who are pursuing service reconfiguration outside of the special administration process.
 
I hope that offers some reassurance about our position and the role we seek to play on behalf of our members, NHS trust and foundation trusts.
 
All best wishes
 
Chris
 
 
Chris Hopson
Chief Executive | NHS Providers
One Birdcage Walk | London | SW1H 9JJ
 
DDI: 020 7304 6805 | M: 07711 376266

From: Chis Hopson <ChrsHopson @nhsprovders rg>

Oate: Thursdy, 4 December, 2018
Subjct Reminder: Public Rhts n S Confguation
Tor HAPA2DI3 <HAPAZD13 20 com>

oearcon,

s ey scloges o oy deoyd

O ofhe it i evlatng e eontgutaon o hesk
Senies Wi th contat f  specil smitstion's ht o
ot there hs b ver e i o the rgimesnd vry.
cxpercnce wi b unque, We or crtan ey oporthe oo
Brces ot dosna mpos ceie o, whh cold
rove countereaducint ol e 3 the focdck o ur
mambershows i frentacalties e vt chllonges
Sndcpporuies.

Wo dontffer dict ndiidu rsts ool et conamies
bt A propaed econfuraion, howevr w do e
e et nengaging wi e Stuory bodes (0¥, etor
ety ad mproe th ffectenes of he TS rocess, i of
Senicardesgn procsss o3 ol eve o th bt
rvived. Wi s we e o ocuscn e weightand
ol of the it banet s iy dchion kg nd we
i e it canstaion h o1 npatat 1t
oy plamed chonge

A5 you mayaleady b aware, Montor snd e Oparmentof
et r ety devloing e updaesgncefo it
Shcladminsatos appoted 1o NHS rss and oundtion
st (g e chnges n h Cre A 2014 W hove adthe
Qpporuy o eed It this vorkand hvebeen suporive f e
et he e whic st ot some iection round



